MINUTES TIDE COMMITTEE October 31, 2018

Present: Janet Oakley, Pat Kostell, Archie Livingston, Cameron Andrews, Peter Beck, Mickey Van Metre and Marie Bost

Also present were Iris Hill and Bob Doub.

Call to Order: Chairperson Oakley called the meeting to order.

Approval of Minutes: Mickey Van Metre moved to approve the minutes of the October 3, 2018 meeting, seconded by Peter Beck and approved unanimously.

Town Administrator Iris Hill told the Committee that Beach Access 35 was scheduled to be paved in the near future. Signs have been ordered and work will then begin to bring Beach Accesses 17 and 19 to fully handicap accessible. The wayfinder signs for Burley L. Lyons Park have been ordered. The sand fencing on the beach is being repaired. The manger that the TIDE Committee recommended to Council is out of stock, so the manger scene will not be used this Christmas. Christmas decorations are to be put up before Thanksgiving.

Old Business:

Programs for Private Donations for Park/Beach Walkovers/Bike Path Amenities - After a lengthy conversation, the TIDE Committee decided to come up with individual, long-term plans for amenities. These suggestions should be made for one-, five- and ten-year plans. All suggestions should be sent to Deborah by Wednesday, November 28th for her to compile and distribute to the Committee.

Burley L. Lyons Park Suggestions for Improvement – Marie Bost moved to recommend to Council that rope fencing be put at the entrance to Jungle Road Park, the gazebo area and at Burley L. Lyons Park. Mickey Van Metre seconded the motion, which was approved unanimously. Archie Livingston moved to recommend to Town Council at rope and post fencing be used whenever possible for townowned properties. Peter Beck seconded the motion, which was unanimously approved.

Peter Beck moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Marie Bost and approved unanimously.

The media/public was informed of the date, time and location of the meeting on Monday, October 28, 2018.

1/16-20/1/1/20

APPROVED BY THE TIDE COMMITTEE

Deborah Hargis, Secretary

December 5, 2018